Dear friends and family, Middelburg, 12 December 2018

This is volume 19 of the Rijkers-Lievendag newsletter in which you can read how we managed in 2018. We use the
same format again: a photo newsletter with an incomplete overview of the highlights.

As usual we started the year in Antwerp and traveled a lot — in The Netherlands and abroad - in the first few months.
In January we moved from Antwerp to Middelburg, from Weert to Groningen and from Wageningen to Venray, in this
way we combined several of Ger’s lectures in the country with private trips like an afternoon about long play records
(Vinylspot) and an evening playing card games with friends.

Ger still enjoys his job at UCR, even after he officially retired in October. He is
very busy setting up the new department Engineering & Innovation of University
College Roosevelt. This will take at least still more than a year. Riky is busy as a
volunteer at the Zeeuws Museum and as a secretary for the Community Board
of the Center City. Sometimes she also works as a city guide, especially for
Spanish tourists, but she already showed our beautiful Middelburg to several
groups of American tourists too.

To keep fit (and young ©) we both run and make many beautiful hikes to and
along the beach, we eat healthy and we drink less alcohol ;-)

We made some short trips (sometimes far away in a few days), celebrated a
wonderful summer vacation, are still living in Middelburg (to our full satisfaction) - our house in Mill is not sold yet,
but still rented all year — and enjoying the city, our olive trees on both roof terraces and the view....

Also, in 2018 we were happy grandparents ... and most fun of all: in 2019 we will be grandparents again.... Lennart and
Eva will have TWINS! Philip will be big brother of two siblings!

In February we flew together to Barcelona and later that month Riky went to Tenerife
for a week with her classmates to a Spanish language school. In February Ger was in
Bruges, in April he was in Amsterdam, Melbourne, Soesterberg and Leuven, in May
he went to Geneve, Amsterdam and Drachten, in June to Boston and in October to
Singapore. Of course, all dedicated to science trips!

On a regular base we took the time to walk to
the beach, that sure makes living in Zeeland so
wonderful!
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We visited many museums, in the
Netherlands and abroad.
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We enjoyed several nice concerts, in the Netherlands, the UK and Belgium, we saw and listened to Jan Rot in Nieuw-

en-Sint-Joosland, JW Roy in Tilburg, The Analogues in Breda, Joan Armatrading in Manchester and Ry Cooder in
Antwerp.

Joan Armatrading Ry Cooder

Together with friends we went to Madrid in May, a beautiful city with lots of culture. Of
course, we visited the Prado, but we also enjoyed the weather and fantastic Spanish dishes.

In June we stayed a couple of days in Boston to visit the MIT

(Massachusetts Institute of Technology) and to experience the "'
city. i :

Boston

Halfway the year we were startled by terrible news: a very good friend of us said goodbye to life and we were left with
a lot of questions. Fortunately, the group of friends is so close that we could be there for each other and we were able
to show him our final respect in a beautiful way.

|
Piet van Zutphen 1952 - 2018

The whole month of July we were on holiday, we started in the Vendee in Les Sables d’Olonne and went to Bretagne,
via Cholet and Concarneau we drove a long way with the Tour de France. Finally, we went via Clermont-Ferrand to
the south to celebrate 2 weeks of holiday in Provence.

In Sérignan-du-Comtat we were the temporary residents of a gorgeous house with pool, and apart from our favorite
holiday activities being lazy and reading we sometimes were rather active too. Ger biked every day some kilometers
more and together we climbed the Mont Ventoux by foot.
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In September Anny and Riky celebrated that they are friends for a very long time and at that time they were both 65
years old. That’s why they went again to Agatha Christie’s The Mousetrap in the St. Martins’ Theater in London. They
did this earlier when they were both 50 years old, the same age as The Mousetrap then.

In October we did Singapore in 4 days. It was fun to have been there, but we cannot call it our favorite city. Everything
too clean and tidy, but if you love shopping (we don’t) it’s a paradise!
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Throughout the year we tried to see our children and grandson as often as possible; Zeeland is a long distance trip
from Utrecht, but we enjoy it very much when we see each other...

We started and end the year again in Antwerp, we will toast to you at 31-12 at 12 o’clock while watching he
fireworks on the Kaai

Through photos and regular updates, you can almost follow us from day to day on
www.facebook.com/rijkers and on www.facebook.com/lievendag.
And during our summer holiday you can join here our summer quiz: Ger’s Vrolijke Vakantiequiz (#GVVQ)!

Finally, we wish you all Happy Holidays and all the best for the New Year 2019.
Ger Rijkers (gtrijkers@gmail.com) and Riky Lievendag (lievendag@gmail.com)
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